
New Media 
 
First Place.  
“Restoring the Void:  A Collaborative Art Game” 
Owen Lowery, Ohio University 
 
Second Place.  
“Slo-fi, A digital analog documentary” 
Kacey Morrow, Western Washington State  
 
Third Place.  

TIE 
“Grotesques” 
Ellen Wetmore, University of Massachusetts Lowell 
 
“Double Dream Reverberation” 
Wenhua Shi, University of Massachusetts Boston 
 



Screenings 
 
Documentary feature 
 
Award of Merit:  
Hippie Family Values, Beverly Seckinger, University 
of Arizona 
An intimate chronicle of hippie elders and their 
adult children, filmed over a 10-year period at a 
communal ranch in New Mexico. The founders of this 
back-to-the-land experiment are slowing down and 
facing declining health. Will the next generation 
be able to sustain the community? 
 
Honorable Mention:  
How Sweet the Sound: The Blind Boys of Alabama, 
Leslie McCleave, Emerson College 
Filmed over the course of ten years, How Sweet the 
Sound - The Blind Boys of Alabama, is the first 
film to tell the story of this legendary gospel 
quartet. As the surviving band members recount 
their unlikely success story, we see a rare, frank 
view of life on and off the road with these 
renowned performers now in the their 70s and 80s. 
 
Fiction feature 
 
Award of Merit:  
The Trigger, Christopher Bradley, Arizona State 
University 
Hustler ERIC COYLE has secured early release from 
prison by informing on drug dealer, BENNIE. He 
begins reassembling his former life, including 
girlfriend, HEATHER, former pimp, DOLORES and his 
best john, TOMMY. Desperate to create his idea of a 
family, he tricks Tommy into getting him an 
apartment and moves Heather in with him. Things 
spin out of control when Bennie is brought in for 
questioning. 
 
 



Honorable Mention:  
After Hours Trading, Fredrick Johnson, Point Park 
University 
A shiftless malcontent teams up with a shady 
Eastern European con artist to make some quick 
cash, but ends up becoming an unlikely, and 
reluctant, Robin Hood when he discovers his new 
partner-in-crime has traveled halfway around the 
world to free a victim of human trafficking. 
 
Documentary short 
 
Award of Merit:  
Where We've Been, Ashley Brandon, Quinnipiac 
University 
A woman dedicates her life to remembering the past, 
but now as dementia fogs her memory her life's work 
bears the risk of being forgotten.  
 
Honorable Mention:  
Art's Room, David Goodman, University of Memphis. 
A brief portrait of an outsider artist as seen 
through his intricately decorated bedroom. 
 
Fiction Short 
Award of Merit:  
Family of Too Many, Mamaan Rezaee, Unaffiliated 
Bahar, an 8-year-old Iranian girl, believes she has 
caused the death of her grandmother. As she deals 
with her feelings of guilt, her parents decide to 
steal grandmother's body. As Baha’is living in 
Shiah Iran, the family risks everything when they 
spirit the body away in the middle of the night so 
that they may perform their prohibited religious 
rituals.  
 
Honorable Mention.  
The Things They Left Behind, Barbara Leibell, 
University of Miami 
After surviving the collapse of the World Trade 
Center where he worked during 9/11, Scott Staley 



suffers from severe depression and survivor's 
guilt. A year later three things belonging to his 
deceased colleagues magically appear and haunt him. 
Based on a Stephen King short story. 
 
Animation 
Award of Merit:  
The Elephant's Song, Lynn Tomlinson, Towson 
University 
The Elephant's Song tells true and tragic tale of 
Old Bet, the first circus elephant in America, as 
recounted in song by her friend, the master's dog. 
Their story is portrayed in colorful, handcrafted 
animation, created frame by frame with clay-on-
glass animation, where oil-based modeling clay is 
spread thinly on a glass sheet and moved frame-by-
frame like a moving finger painting.  
 
Honorable Mention:  
Cuban Queens, Warren Bass, Temple University. 
"Cuban Queens" is a structural development of 
subliminal hand-drawn portraits. 
In a surrealist take on a 1950s commercial, a bored 
housewife attempts to spice up her marriage by 
preparing a delicious meatloaf for dinner. What 
emerges from the kitchen is "The Queen of Meatloaf" 
incarnate, who proceeds to invade the homes of 
consumers and wreak havoc on the commercial set. 
 
Experimental 
Award of Merit:  
Commercial for the Queen of Meatloaf, Dina 
Fiasconaro, Stevenson University 
In a surrealist take on a 1950s commercial, a bored 
housewife attempts to spice up her marriage by 
preparing a delicious meatloaf for dinner. What 
emerges from the kitchen is "The Queen of Meatloaf" 
incarnate, who proceeds to invade the homes of 
consumers and wreak havoc on the commercial set. 
 
 



Honorable Mention:   
Amarillo Ramp, Bill Brown, University of North 
Carolina, Chapel Hill 
Brown and Gruffat’s experimental film documents 
sculptor Robert Smithson's final earthwork, 
'Amarillo Ramp.’ Employing filmmaking strategies 
that are both responsive to the artwork's 
environmental context and informed by Smithson's 
own art-making strategies, the filmmakers encounter 
the Ramp as an observatory where human scales of 
space and time are set against geological and 
cosmic scales.  
 
 
 
 
 
  



Script 
 
Feature Narrative/Hour TV Pilot: 
Award of Merit:  
"Marian" by Jennine Lanouette, Screentakes Digital 
Publishing 
 
A retelling of the Robin Hood story from Marian's 
point of view: The daughter of Norman nobility, 
Marian steals from her father to feed the peasants, 
but a despised Saxon vassal, Sir Robert, is blamed 
instead, so she wins him over to her cause.  
 
Honorable Mention:  
"Sunbeam" by Fred Jones, Southeast Missouri State 
University 
 
After a tragic accident devastates a community, a 
troubled outcast battles a charismatic atheist for 
the souls of his town. 
 
Short Narrative/Half Hour Pilot: 
 
No award given this year. 
 
 


